March 15 [1965?]

Dear Robert:

I have occasion, one of these days, to check a bronze plaque or tablet placed in "Walla Walla College" of George Winfield Bowers. Do you happen to know the location of this plaque so I could figure on either visiting it during the week, or some weekend. This would depend upon its placement, inside or outside. And, incidentally, what is the location of "Walla Walla College." I expect my visit to Walla Walla will depend upon combining several reasons with the check of the plaque.

Haven 't heard from Bruce, but anticipate a board meeting call, soon.

Have a bit of information to pass on at that time re: Snake River research.

But if you have time to drop me a note about the Bowers plaque, it would be appreciate as soon as convenient. It appears he was professor of chemestry, 1925-60 at "Walla Walla College." P.W.Christian was president of the college in 1963.

Am head over heels in projects now, more about that when I see you. Until then, the best to you and Mrs. W.

Sincerely

Click Helander